

# HILL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

## Minutes of Campus Advisory Council Meeting

Monday, November 26th, 2018

**Members Present:** Jason Schafer, Alli Sanchez, Analisa Guevara, Kelly Manzano, Jaye Burke Bunde, Melinda Anderson, Beth Newton, Megan Smith, Sara Sternberg, Debbie Rose, Lindsey Zigal, Robyn Eckermann, Jack Drummond, Leigh McCary, Ashley Perraud, Lorrie Salome, Stephanie Winfrey, Erin Webb, Sherrie Shaver, Sheila Wessels

**Also Present:** Laura Jones

**Members Absent:** Luis Naranjo, Melissa Butler, Amanda Goodwin, Emily Basnight, Mike Trevino

The meeting was called to order by Jason Schafer at 3:16 pm in Library.

**Citizen input:** There was no citizen input at this time.

**Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes:** Jason Schafer asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes from prior meeting. There were none and the minutes were accepted as written.

**Awards/Appreciations:** None at this time

### HSRC Survey Discussion

The CAC came to consensus on all but 6 items through preliminary survey data. Jason Schafer lead group through a discussion on specific items showing the data collected. Chairs discussed best way to discuss as a CAC group today. CAC began discussion of strands that were more contested. CAC voted on what consensus should be from preliminary data. CAC discussed strand NSESID.5.AI.1. CAC decided to go by majority from all members who took own preliminary survey following vote.

### Coordinators Report:

Beth Newton passed out 2019-2020 calendar options for CAC members to look over. Principal requested members report team/individual choices back by Friday. Safe Routes to School will be coming in January with possibilities for quarter cent funding. Looking mainly at Tallwood and Hyridge for safety. Possible sidewalks and bike lanes are some ideas. January 2<sup>nd</sup>-4<sup>th</sup> are student holidays with teacher professional development. CIP was finalized with addition of dyslexia goal.

Safety and parking: We have 63 parking spaces for teachers, with 8 more that are “reserved” on Robbie. One idea to increase parking is marking off additional 6 spots on Robbie. Concern on parking signs on Robbie was brought up. Other possibilities were brought up. Ideas involving the streets can be brought up with Safe Routes in January as well.

**Bond/CAT Update:**

Mike Trevino is CAC representative on CAT team. Initial meeting was in November on responsibilities. Meetings will begin twice a month or so beginning in January. Team is waiting on board approval. December 10<sup>th</sup> meeting will go over Ed Specs for 21<sup>st</sup> century learning spaces.

**Unfinished Business:** None

**New Business:** Members will let Jaye Burke Bunde their calendar preference by Friday.

**Agenda Items for Next Meeting:** None

The meeting was adjourned by Debbie Rose at 4:01 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

*Jack Drummond*

Jack Drummond